Dear Christ Evangelical Council, October 14, 2023

Please accept this letter as my formal intent to retire from ministry October 2024. It has been
my privilege to serve as your pastor for the past twenty six years. However, there comes a
time to turn the reigns over to new leadership. My prayers are with you as you transition into
looking for a new pastor. It is my hope that God has used me as his servant to remind you of
one thing only—you are loved. To God be the glory.




